










includes, among some other issues, the production of two gas-fired
plants at a time when such plants will soon be replaced by solar and
wind-generated power, at tremendous cost to all ratepayers. This is
PSC case no. 2022-00402 .
 
Currently a public hearing on the case is scheduled for Frankfurt and
it will most likely be virtual, but this case desperately deserves a
public hearing and at a time and place where the people who will be
most affected by it can attend. Local voices should be heard locally.
I am writing to request that the PSC hold a public hearing on this
case IN LOUISVILLE.
 
There are so many issues swirling around this action. A number of
them, briefly, are as follows:
A racism factor entangled with the impact of additional costs in
rates; cut offs and late fees, Location may be an issue. (Note that
LG&E is removing their presence from Louisville, even LG&E does not
want to live in the environment they are creating.)
 
Next one could address the “stranded asset” factor built into the
proposal: given the progress with alternative energy production, we
could wind up still paying for these plants long after they are deemed
unusable in current form, and then we would have to pay more to
convert  them. Why would anyone build gas-powered plants in this day
and age anyway? Will having new gas fired plants in the face of all we
know about fossil fuels prejudice Louisville’s chances of getting
competitive awards from the federal government as the environmental
funds are rolled out?
 
No explanation for the reason for having a cost that is a billion
dollars being sprung on us for quick action without prior notice in
the 15-year plan or to DSM-a. Is it because it is clear that this kind
of investment is doomed?
 
A very deep concern is that these plants as well as the pipelines and
all that are involved in such facilities will become obsolete long
before the facilities become obsolete, but customers will still have
to pay them off. The rate payers in Louisville will be stuck with the
bill and they deserve to know about it. Hopefully attending the
hearing will wake some folks up!
 
I have written to my State Resentative Nima Kulkarni and to State
Senator Denise Harper Angel with the same request. Hopefully if two
officials ask, the PSC will take the request seriously.
 
Thank you for your attention,
Jean Christensen

 (cell)  (land)






